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The Three Rivers School District Board of Directors announces 

that three positions on the Budget Committee have expired. 

These positions are for a three-year term. 

 

The Board will be accepting applications for appointment to fill 

the expired vacancies. All applications must be submitted to the 

District Office no later than January 13, 2012. Applicants must 

reside within the Three Rivers School District. Further          

information and application forms may be obtained at: District 

Administration Office located at 8550 New Hope Road, Grants 

Pass, OR 97527; by calling the Board Secretary at (541) 862-

3111 ext.: 5217; or accessing the district website at             

http://www.threerivers.k12.or.us/CCBIndex.asp 

 

Three Rivers School District Budget Committee 

Important Attendance Reminder 

Dear Parents/Guardians, 

Just a note from the attendance office:  

When your student is out all day or late to school please call or send a note concerning 

your student’s absences. If you need to check your students out early please sign your stu-

dent out in the main office on our sign out sheet. From that sheet I clear the period absenc-

es for that day. You may reach me at 541-592-2116 asking for the attendance office. You 

may also e-mail  mary.paul@threerivers.k12.or.us concerning your student’s absences. I 

welcome all calls and e-mails. If I can be of help in any way please feel free to contact me. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Paul, Attendance Office/Ed Lab 

T H R E E  R I V E R S  S C H O O L  D I S T R I C T  
December 2011  
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Come and enjoy listening to the IVHS music students per-

form in their annual Winter Fest concert on December 

15th. Starting at 7:00 PM, you will hear the band and 

choirs play holiday music.  Cookies and coffee for a small 

fee will be offered as a fundraiser for the music department.  

Don’t miss this wonderful event.   

http://www.threerivers.k12.or.us/CCBIndex.asp
mailto:mary.paul@threerivers.k12.or.us
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 FOOTBALL 

Travis Robbins 3.7 

Killian Mavity 3.5 

Joshua Allan 3.8 

Fred Hults 3.75 

Will Worley 3.8 

Mathew Brock 3.8 

Joshua Free 3.8 

Idalis Calvert 4.0 

MENS SOCCER 

Solomon Zook 4.0 

Gabriel Hearn 4.0 

CROSS COUNTRY 

Samantha Milner 4.0 

Erin Byrne 4.0 

 

WOMENS SOCCER 

Alexandria Manninen 3.5 

Xenia Velasco 3.6 

Amanda Brooks 4.0 

Kristen Vidales 3.8 

Jamie Sowell 3.8 

Kimberly Crow 3.8 

December 2011  

I L L I N O I S  V A L L E Y  H I G H  S C H O O L  

IV ATHLETICS HOMEPAGE 

Follow Cougar Athletics on the web now at: 

www.threerivers.k12.or.us/IVAthletics  

SPORTS REPORT FROM THE COUGAR DEN 

Winter Sports Update   

Cougar Athletics 

HOME CONTEST DATES 

WRESTLING DATES 

2/17 &18 District  

 

BOYS VARSITY HOME DATES 

12/6 vs. NVHS  5:15& 7:00PM 

   1/6 vs. Lakeview 4:30 & 7:30PM 

   1/17 vs. RRHS 4:30 & 7:30PM 

   1/20 vs. St. Mary’s 4:30& 7:30PM 

   1/31 vs. Chiloquin 4:30 & 7:30PM 

   2/10 vs. CCHS 4:30 & 7:30PM 

 

GIRLS VARSITY BASKETBALL 

  12/9 vs. Yoncalla 5:30 & 7:00PM 

  12/10 vs. Days Cr. 5:00 & 6:30PM 

  12/16 vs. GPHS 5:30 & 7:00PM 

   1/6 vs. Lakeview 3:00 & 6:00PM 

   1/17 vs. RRHS 3:00 & 6:00PM 

   1/20 vs. St. Mary’s 3:00 &6:00PM 

   1/31 vs. Chiloquin 3:00 & 6:00PM 

   2/10 vs. CCHS 3:00 & 6:00PM 

 

 

**Schedules may change so please 

check with the school and coaches to 

stay up-to-date** 

CONGRATULATIONS TO THE FOLLOWING STUDENT ATHLETES FOR THEIR OUTSTANDING 
PERFORMANCE IN AND OUT OF THE CLASSROOM! THESE STUDENTS ARE RECOGNIZED FOR 
MAINTAINING A 3.5 GPA WHILE BEING IN ATHLETICS! WAY TO GO! KEEP UP THAT COUGAR 
P.R.I.D.E.! 

December 2011  

VOLLEYBALL 
Thea Barker-Cortrecht 3.5 

Samantha Frederick 3.6 

Abby Miller 3.6 

Meghan Householder 3.8 
 

CHEERLEADING 

Amanda Terry 3.8 

Melyndee Solorio 3.6 

Miranda Stiles 3.6 

Megan Franklin 3.6 

 

WRESTLING 

Coach Jay Miller is back for another year of Cougar domination on the mats! The Cougar grapplers are 

busy this December. Tournaments in Redmond, North Bend, and Willamette.  

BOYS BASKETBALL 

Jeff Winter’s group will be running and gunning on the hardwood this season with lots of returning 

players. Stay updated by checking out the IV Athletics Homepage for a complete schedule. First game 

is December 1st against cross-valley rivals North Valley. Come on out and support the boys! 

GIRLS BASKETBALL 

Coach Loren King is excited about this years group of girls and they will be exciting to watch! He 

brings lots of coaching experience to the program and will compete in a tough league this year! 
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BOYS SOCCER 

Coach Enoch’s Cougar soccer 

team made the state playoffs 

for the first time in over 20 

years. They had an outstanding 

season and are poised for an 

outstanding future. Team MVP 

Jovany Sanchez led the way 

and was one of the top goal 

scorers in the state.  

 

MVP: Jovany Sanchez  

Most Improved: Tyler Andrews 

Most Inspirational:  Keith Lewin 

Coach Award: Boaz Dillon 

Best Newbie: Tyler Clark 
 

FOOTBALL 

This year’s gridiron gang had  a 

year like never before! The boys 

battled injuries and a tough sched-

ule and finished one away from 

making the state playoffs! The 

team is losing some key seniors, 

but has a great group of  younger 

players to take their place and 

get back into the playoffs for the 

2012 season.  

Offensive Player of the Year: 

Gabe Miller    

Defensive Player of the Year: 

Fred Hults   

Most Improved: T.J. Hughey 
 

VOLLEYBALL 

Coach Jeannie Sherman’s vol-

leyball team finished the year     

1-13 but continued to fight in a 

very tough conference. Her team 

awards were: 

MVP: Keyanna Augustadt 

Most Improved: Meghan 

Householder 

Most Inspirational: Abby Mil-

ler 

Exceptional Athlete: Thea 

Barker-Cortrecht 

GIRLS SOCCER 

This year’s Lady Cougar 

Soccer team finished with a 

3-10 record.  

MVP: Amanda Brooks/

Kristen Vidales  

Most Improved: Camelia 

Swensen 

Most Inspirational: Kris-

ten Vidales 

 

CROSS COUNTRY 

Coach Bill Yeoman’s run-

ners had a very successful 

year on the trails and com-

peted at a high level with 

the runners peaking at the 

district meet in Rogue Riv-

er.  

MVP:  Samantha Milner 

Most Inspirational: Erin 

Byrne 

 

 

December 2011  

I L L I N O I S  V A L L E Y  H I G H  S C H O O L  

IV ATHLETICS HOMEPAGE 

Follow Cougar Athletics on the web 

now at www.threerivers.k12.or.us/

IVAthletics Copies of each sports 

schedule are posted as well as links to 

directions for each away game or tour-

nament.  

WINTER SPORTS PRACTICE/SCHEDULE  

Athletes please check with your coach regarding your 

Holiday Break practice and game schedules. Attendance 

is the key to becoming a better athlete! 

 

sports Report from the cougar den 

Winter Sports Update   

Cougar Athletics 

Southern Cascade League 

All League Results  

FOOTBALL 

FIRST TEAM OFFENSE 

Fred Hults, Andrew McLaughlin, Gabe 

Miller & Josh Free 

SECOND TEAM OFFENSE 

Josh Free, Matt Brock, Mack Epple & 

Killian Mavity 

HONORABLE MENTION 

Tyler Robbins & C.J. Manning 

FIRST TEAM  DEFENSE 

Fred Hults 

SECOND TEAM DEFENSE 

Andrew McLaughlin, Tyler Robbins 

    HONORABLE  MENTION DEFENSE 

     T.J. Hughey 

 

VOLLEYBALL 

HONORABLE MENTION 

    Thea Barker-Cortrecht, Theresa Freder-

icks & Abby Miller 

GIRLS SOCCER 

FIRST TEAM  - Kirsten Vidales 

    SECOND TEAM– Amanda Brooks &      

Caitlyn Jones 

    HONORABLE MENTION  - Kimberly Crow 

& Xenia Valesco 

 

BOYS SOCCER 

FIRST TEAM— 

Jovany Sanchez  

SECOND TEAM— Eduardo Triginho & 

Keith Lewin 

HONORABLE MENTION–  

Boaz Dillon & David Perata & Tyler An-

drews 

CROSS COUNTRY 

SECOND TEAM—Samantha Milner/ Taylor 

Byrne 

Congratulations to the IV Cougar’s for a very successful fall sports season! Cougar Soccer lead the way with it’s first playoff game in over 
twenty years!, Boys football was one win away from making the playoffs, girls volleyball and soccer were more competitive than ever 
despite being in the toughest conference in the state! Next up is a strong cast of Basketball and Wrestlers to cheer on in the Southern 
Cascade League! Check the school website or get a copy of all schedules in the front offices! Way to go COUGARS! 

December 2011  
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The Illinois Valley Cougar football team finished the season on a positive note posting 2 victo-

ries in a row to finish the season 5-5. This season the Cougars started several younger players in 

key positions which gained them valuable experience for seasons to come. Coach Ray Yar-

brough is quoted as saying “I think we have really come a long ways in the years I have been 

here, I am excited about what we did this season, but maybe more excited about what future 

seasons hold. The Junior Varsity team also had a very good season finishing with a record of 5-

2. The team awards  were as follows: 

Fred Hults - Varsity Defensive MVP 

Gabe Miller—Varsity Offensive MVP 

T.J. Hughey—Varsity Most Improved 

Kai Alvarez—J.V. Defensive MVP 

James Thompson—J.V. Offensive MVP 

Football 

Cougar News  

 

Volleyball 
New beginnings and success would describe the Illinois Valley Girls Volleyball 2011 Season. The 

season was greeted with a New Head Coach, Jeannie Sherman and Assistant Coach, Becky Patton. 

The teams experience consisted of only 3 seniors and 3 juniors with the remaining 70% of the teams 

made up of sophomores and freshmen who were ready to learn.  We [coaches and players] learned 

to apply basic skills, fine tuned techniques, identified each other’s strengths and learned to mold all 

this into a successful team.  

Our greatest challenge was most certainly learning to build an atmosphere of confidence and the 

desire to win! Such growth!  We witnessed Thea Barker-Cortrecht and Meghan Householder’s  fo-

cus on serves and attacks and amazing defense on the floor. Abby Miller’s statistics were stunning – 

her primary position as setter required her to cover the entire court and set frequently difficult pass-

es.  Theresa and Sam Frederick proved invaluable for both Varsity and Junior Varsity – with their 

serving, setting, and development of a Libero position. Keyanna Augustadt could always be counted 

on to put the ball in play with great serves and keep it in play with her outstanding defense.  All of 

our sophomore and freshman players improved dramatically and will continue to show their true 

colors in years to come.  

The season’s final stats do not reflect the effort, growth and good times that these teams experienced 

this year.  We all grew, played hard, laughed, and said sad goodbyes to our seniors. We all look for-

ward to next year so we can really rock the court!   Coaches Jeannie and Becky 

The Cougar girls’ soccer team wrapped up another season of growth by winning our third game of the season at Del Norte. It 

was exciting to see the large freshman class and two others who have never played before learn how to play soccer at a whole 

new level.  I was especially glad to see seniors Jamie Sowell and Marisol Sanchez complete their development as athletes.  By 

every measure we are continuing to improve year after year.  Two years ago we scored 

only 2 goals and didn’t win a game.  This year we scored 12 goals and won 3 games and 

almost won a fourth game that came down to a shoot out to settle a very exciting game 

against Rogue River.  We will miss all of our seniors next year: Caitlyn Jones, Marisol 

Sanchez, Jamie Sowell, Xenia Velasco and Kristen Vidales.  Thank you ladies for your 

dedication and hard work and the leadership you brought to our team.  We wish you all 

continued success on your life journey.   

Coaches Matti, Rex and Amy 

Girls Soccer 
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Time is running out to register for the January SATs at IVHS.  

If you are planning to apply to a four year college, you  need to 

take the SAT. The test will be given at IVHS on Jan. 28th.  The 

deadline to register for the January test is Dec. the 30th.    

Register for the SAT at www.collegeboard.com. Our school 

code is 380150.  Go to the  Counseling Center if you have any 

questions. 

 

Boys Soccer 

Cougar News  

 

The 2011 version of the Illinois Valley High School Boy’s Soccer team will have lots of memories. 

For the first time in many years, the Cougars qualified for post-season play. But, as the luck of the 

draw would have it, the first round of the playoffs saw the red and white traveling 450 miles to 

Boardman, on the Columbia River, to play the state’s #1 ranked team, the Riverside Pirates. River-

side eliminated the Cougars and went on to win the state 3-A championship, giving up only one 

goal in four playoff games. 

In spite of the rapid departure from the state playoffs, the Cougars had a lot to be proud of, includ-

ing a near spotless record at home, losing only twice. The other bright spot was having 6 players 

picked for All-Conference honors, including 1 first-team player (Jovany Sanchez), 2 second team 

players (Eduardo Tigrinho and Keith Lewin) and 3 honorable mention players (Boaz Dillon, David 

Perata and Tyler Andrews). 

“I’m happy for my guys,” said coach Gary Enoch. “As a team, we worked pretty hard this year, 

beginning with a team camp in early August. Hard work has its rewards, and a trip to the playoffs 

was icing on the cake.” 

The Cougars hope to be back in the playoffs once again next year, with only 4 seniors graduating 

from the 2011 roster, and a strong returning contingent of experience for 2012. 

Meeting Date:  

FIRST WEDNESDAY OF THE 
MONTH 

Place: IVHS Café  Time: 6:00 PM   

The Booster Club must have the support of 

more parents in order to accomplish the big 

tasks that need to be done.  The long term goal 

is a complete “Field of Dreams” that will up-

grade the baseball, softball, and soccer fields as 

well as install an all-weather track at the foot-

ball field.  These are big and exciting goals that 

will have dramatic effects on athletics and ac-

tivities at IVHS.  There are currently a handful 

of people trying to make this happen for our 

students—and none of them have students at 

IVHS!  Please get involved with this great club 

and help amazing things happen in the valley.  

We look forward to seeing you on December 

7th.   Come and hear about the exciting pro-

gress that is being made.   

Call the school if you have any questions.   

541-592-2116 

JUNIORS & SENIORS  

Activity Buses Resuming 

Starting Monday, January the 9th, we will be running after-

school buses on Mondays and Wednesdays only for the 

remainder of the year.  These will be the shortened routes 

that have been run for after school in the past.  Buses will 

leave IV at 5:45 PM.  The main purpose of the busing is to 

support students in the afterschool homework help and 

credit make-up programs but athletes may also take ad-

vantage of this on those two days.     

https://mail.threerivers.k12.or.us/Local%20Settings/Temporary%20Internet%20Files/Content.IE5/WP2V85UB/www.collegeboard.com
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IVHS was accepted as one of the pilot schools into the OVVP – Oregon Varsity Volunteering Program – an offshoot of 

Oregon Volunteers.    We are one of several schools in Oregon that were accepted.  The program is aimed at schools in 

rural areas where volunteering is more challenging.   

 

The program will help students serve their community through volunteering, learn how to create volunteer projects, 

commit to doing a large number of volunteer hours, be recognized for their efforts (akin to athletic, academic, and other 

"varsity lettering"), and translate their volunteer service into resume experience and college application strengths for 

after high school. Students can join the program, do volunteering on their own, in their community, with their school, 

and in support of national service days.  Through these special opportunities to complete a set number of hours during 

the year, they can "letter" in volunteer within the state program and through the school.  

 

Ms. Butler is serving as the advisor.  We are excited to be able to honor the service of young people with a “letter” the 

same as a varsity athlete.   

OREGON VARSITY VOLUNTEER PROGRAM 

We are also excited to launch the Cougar All-star program this year. The purpose of this program is to provide an ave-

nue for high school students to be role models for success in high school to Evergreen students.  High school students 

must qualify and submit a complete application in order to be considered.   

Cougar All-stars will have baseball type “player cards” made up with their picture on the front and their “stats” (things 

they are involved in, grades, attendance, etc.) on the back.  Evergreen students will collect these cards which will be 

given out as prizes and rewards. Once an Evergreen student collects an entire “team” the high school students on that 

team will go down to Evergreen, spend some time with the students, have lunch, sign cards, etc.  We are also planning 

on making team posters and t-shirts that the Evergreen kids can earn.   

 

To be eligible for the Cougar All Stars program for 2011- 2012, the following requirements must be met:  

Be an IVHS student 

Be willing to be an  example to elementary school students  

Have “C’ average or above – 2.0+  GPA  

Have 92% or better overall attendance 

Have limited referrals.  Referrals will be looked at on an individual basis.   

Be involved in at least one sport or activity 

Be involved in some kind of community service 

Have 3 recommendations – one staff, one community, and one student.  

Be willing to take a pledge to stay drug/alcohol free for high school. 

Submit a complete application by December 9, 2011  
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First  

Ever  

IVHS  

Book  

Fair  

Dec. 12-16 

High School & Pre-school book  

selection 

 

Do your Christmas Shop-

ping for your friends and 

family.  Check in at the 

office before you begin 

shopping.    

CREDIT MAKE UP 
Credit makeup is now available after school on Monday thru Friday from 3:30—4:30 

with Ms. Engles or Ms. Larsen.  Students may also work with Ms. Larsen before 

school from 7:45 until 8:45 AM.   If you have any questions about what classes are 

available or just general information please call her at 541-592-2116.  Credit makeup 

must now be done before or after school and will be done online.  All students partici-

pating will be asked to sign a contract of commitment.   

If your student has failed a core class, check with Ms. Tucker in counseling to see if 

they are eligible to make up the class before or after school.  Students should not wait 

until  their senior year to get this done!  

School Wide  

Advocates 
Our school wide advocates are 

excited about another year and 

would like to remind parents and 

guardians that they are here to 

help your student during the 

school day.  They can be 

reached at 541-592-2116 

Mr. Murphy  works mainly 

with the 9th graders. 

Mr. Yarbrough works with 

the 10th graders 

Ms. Gamble works with 

11th and 12th graders  

Our Family Advocate Ms. 

Gamble would also like to 

offer her service to the fami-

lies at IV.  If you have any 

questions regarding your 

student or any services 

available, please give her a 

call. 
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 December 9  Chamber Singers at Art Walk at CJ Library   

 December 12-16  Book Fair @ IVHS 

 December 12  School Board Meeting @ District Office @ 7:00 PM 

 December 12  Financial Aid Night @ IVHS @ 5:30 PM  

 December 16  Winterfest Concert in the Café @ 7:00 PM 

 Dec. 19—Jan. 2   Winter Break 

 

January 3 (Tuesday) School Resumes  

January 5  Booster Club Meeting @ 6:00 PM 

January 9  School Board Meeting @ District Office @ 7:00 PM 

January 13  Staff Development—No School for Students  

January 16  No School (Martin Luther King Day) 

January 27  Progress Reports  

January 28  SAT Testing @ IVHS  

January 22  SAT Testing at IV 

IMPORTANT DATES 

 

There are three ways to contact an IVHS teacher: 

1. Email—can be accessed on webpage.  Email addresses are all in this format:                                                           
    firstname.lastname@threerivers.k12.or.us  

2. Call the school and leave a message. 

3. Call their school cell phone.  Teachers will not be able to answer during the school day, but if you leave a 
message, they will return your call within 24 hours.   

Ms. Barker—541-787-0854 Ms. Farmer—541-787-0857 Mr. McKee—541-787-0866 

Mr. Bradley—541-787-0855  Mr. Hampton—541-787-0861 Ms. Meyer—541-787-0858 

Ms. Brown —541-787-0871 Ms. Hipps—541-787-0872 Ms. Schiermeyer—541-787-0868 

Ms. Butler—541-787-0860 Mr. Lathen—541-787-0864 Mr. Skinner—541-787-0859 

Mr. Enoch—541-787-0856  Mr. McHugh—541-787-0865 Ms. Szijjarto—787-0869 

DUCK DERBY  
 

We feel truly blessed to be the recipients of a 
$20,500 check from the Rotary from Duck Derby 2011.  Thanks to the work of Casey Alderson with the Der-
by and the Rotary over the last two years and the work of Mark Higgins before him, the Rotary committed 
25% of the derby profits to IVHS for our all-weather track for three years.  Next year will be the final year 
but we are incredibly grateful for their support.  The Booster Club is making great progress toward their 
goal—come to the next Booster Club meeting to learn more about it.  Thank a Rotarian for their dedication 
to the young people of Josephine County.   
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Parent Assistant is available on the school website for you to monitor your stu-

dent’s grades.   

The website address is:  www.threerivers.k12.or.us 

Go to: 

Illinois Valley Area (tab at the top of the page) 

In blue box on left, see ‘Parent Assistant Log-in’ link 

 

Your user name is: 

The letter p + last name + first three initials of your first name (all together and 

lowercase) For example, John Doe’s user name would be:   pdoejoh 

 

Your password is the password you requested on your information sheet. 

If you have not checked in yet or need assistance with your user name or pass-

word, do not hesitate to call Robin Jackson in the school office at 541-592-2116.  

 

 

In an attempt to use less paper, postage, toner and time, I will be emailing student balance 

due statements instead of mailing them.  If you did not supply your email address on the 

electronic survey form that was part of the  enrollment packet and you wish to be included 

in these notices, please email your email address and your student’s name(s) to  

dianna.hall@threerivers.k12.or.us. 

Notes from the Bookkeeper 

Parent Assistant 

Cougar News  

 

 

 

We know an education is the best gift we can give our children. We also know that healthy kids learn better and healthy kids 
start with health coverage that their families can afford.  

 

Healthy Kids is Oregon’s newly expanded no-cost and low-cost health coverage program for uninsured kids and teens up to 
19 years of age.  Healthy Kids is comprehensive coverage offering medical, dental, vision, prescription, and behavioral health 
coverage.  

 

No family makes too much money for Healthy Kids. Parent’s income will determine whether a child is eligible for the no-cost 
or low-cost coverage option. For example, a family of four that earns as much as $67,200 a year may qualify for low-cost cov-
erage. 

 

Your child or student can be a Healthy Kid! 

Make the call or apply online today for Oregon Healthy Kids! 

    Your child or teen can have health coverage. 

http://www.threerivers.k12.or.us
mailto:dianna.hall@threerivers.k12.or.us
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Cougar News  

 

Cougar PRIDE 

On Saturday, October 29th, Illinois Valley High School and community members raised 

more than $600 for the American Cancer Society. Over 40 people participated in The Cou-

gar Walk for the Cure. Walkers gathered in the Radio Shack parking lot and walked loops 

around downtown Cave Junction.  The money raised was donated to the Providence center 

in Medford. The Pride class also sold T-shirts, water bottles, and other items to help raise 

money for the American Cancer Society. The Walk for the Cure had a great outcome and 

we look forward to years to come.      

Since the holiday season is just around the corner, now is the time to remember IVHS students who 

may be less fortunate.  The annual shoe box drive for Christmas needs your donations.  Please, fill a 

shoe box with unwrapped boy or girl gifts and deliver them to IVHS or call Barb Gamble  at 541-

592-2116 and she will pick them up.  Deadline is December 9th. 

 

A few ideas for girls would be jewelry, makeup, perfume, socks, school supplies, etc; for boys, a wal-

let, aftershave, socks, watch, hat, school supplies, etc. 

 

Cash donations are also accepted.  Mrs. Gamble will use such funds to shop for items to fill even 

more shoe boxes.  Last year’s gift drive was an overwhelming success.  Over 80 students were sur-

prised with much appreciated gift boxes.  Please, help us show our students that people care about 

them. 

Holiday Season 

AFTER SCHOOL TUTORING AND HOMEWORK HELP  
Starting January 9th, we will be offering after school homework help four nights a week from 3:45—5:45.   The after-

school bus will transport students home on two of those nights—Monday and Wednesdays.   Students who are staying 

for after-school tutoring and who are riding the bus are expected to stay in the classroom the entire time.  Students who 

are walking, being picked up, or driving themselves may leave when they are finished working.  Students may not 

leave the campus and return later.  Students are given a 15 minute break and snack about 4:30.   There is no cost for 

this snack.  

 

No student will be allowed to ride the activity bus if they are not in an after school program or a sport.  

 

Students are required to sign in and out.  If you are assuming your child is coming to after-school, you may call the 

school the following day to check on attendance.  Many students could benefit from this extra help, so encourage your 

students to attend if they need the extra help.   

 

Additionally, the computer lab is open every night between 3:30 and 4:45 Monday—Friday for student use.  This time 

is intended for school related research and typing of reports and papers. 
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Cougar News  

 PROGRAM TO HELP HOMELESS STUDENTS AND FAMILIES 

 Dear Parents/Guardians, 

 

I am  Barbara Gamble,  the Family Advocate for Illinois Valley High School. The purpose of the Family Advocate is to 

help students overcome barriers to success. I will help students acquire jackets, clothes, school supplies, hygiene sup-

plies, glasses, dental appointments, haircuts, etc. I will also advocate for students: For example, helping them get testing 

or counseling, acquiring birth certificates, arranging for extra tutoring and other related services. 

 

In addition, there is a federal law called the McKinney-Vento which gives additional assistance to students that meet the 

federal definitions of “homeless”  these include: 

Living in a home with no heat or running water 

Staying with friends or other relatives due to economic hardships or loss of housing 

Fleeing a domestic violence situation 

Living in a car, van, bus, tent or other non-permanent structure 

  

Living in one of the above situations may also entitle a student to:  

Transportation to their home school should homelessness require a move 

Immediate enrollment, even if there are issues, such as not having in hand: 

A birth certificate(s) for the child (ren) 

Immunization forms 

   

Please help me identify any students with specific needs that may be in your care. Do you have a student that may bene-

fit from the services listed above? If so, please list the student’s name and specific needs. 

  

Student’s name: __________________________________________ 

  

Needs school supplies/backpack: ________________________________________________ 

  

Needs clothing/shoes: _________________________________________________________ 

  

Needs a haircut: ______________________________________________________________ 

  

May need help with hygiene: ____________________________________________________ 

  

Additional academic assistance needed: ___________________________________________ 

  

Needs emotional support: _______________________________________________________ 

  

Misc.:_______________________________________________________________________ 

  

Please return this completed form to the office.  

You can contact me by phone at 541-592-2116 between 8:00 Am and 2:30 PM.   
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PROGRAMA PARA AYUDAR  

A LAS FAMILIAS Y ESTUDIANTES SIN HOGAR 

 

Estimados Padres / Tutores, 

 

Soy Barbara Gamble, la Defensora Familiar de Illinois Valley High School. 

El propósito del partidario familiar es de ayudar a los estudiantes a superar las barreras hacia el éxito.  Yo le ayudaré 
a los estudiantes a obtener chamarras, ropa, útiles escolares, artículos de hygiene, citas con el dentista, cortes de 
pelo, etc.  También le ayudaré a los estudiantes.  Por ejemplo: Ayudarles en tener exámenes o consejos, obtener ac-
tas de nacimiento, programar ayuda extra con tutores y otros servicios relacionados. 

 

Añadiendo, hay una ley federal llamada Mckinney-Vento que proporciona asistencia adicional a los estudiantes que 
reunen las definiciones federales de “sin hogar” estas incluyen: 

Vivir en una casa sin calefacción o sin agua 

Hospedarse con amigos u otros parientes debido a la dificultad económica o perdida de hogar 

Huyendo de una situación de violencia doméstica 

Viviendo en un automovil, van, camión, casa de campaña o una estructura no permanente 

 

Vivir en cualquier situación mencionada arriba puede que el estudiante pueda recibir: 

Transporte hacia su escuela en el hogar si estar sin hogar requiere movimiento 

Registro inmediato, aunque existan circunstancias, como no tener a la mano: 

Acta de nacimiento de su hijo(a). 

Certificado de vacunas. 

 

Por favor ayudenme a identificar a cualquier estudiante con necesidades específicas que estén a su cargo.  Tiene 
usted algún estudiante que se pueda beneficiar de los servicios enlistados arriba?  Si es así, haga una lista del estu-
diante con su nombre y necesidades específicas. 

 

Nombre del estudiante: ___________________________________________ 

Necesita útiles escolares / mochila: _______________________________________________ 

Necesita ropa / zapatos: ________________________________________________________ 

Necesita corte de pelo: _________________________________________________________ 

Necesita ayuda con su hygiene: __________________________________________________ 

Necesita ayuda adicional academicamente: _________________________________________ 

Necesita apoyo emocional: ______________________________________________________ 

Necesita otra cosa: ____________________________________________________________ 

 

Favor de regresar esta solicitud completa a la oficina.  Usted me pueda contactar por teléfono entre las 8-2:30.  541-
592-2116.   
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Order Form  

Payments may be made to IVHS 2012 Trailblazer Yearbook. See Mrs. Hall in IVHS bookkeeping.  

Student’s Name________________________  

Mailing Address___________________________  

City______________ State_______ Zip_________  

Book(s): can be reserved for $25.00 down payment _____x $45.00________  

Personalization: $5.00 _________  

25 spaces = 1 line  

_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _  

Total: _________  
…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………  

Support the 2012 IVHS yearbook. If you own a business support our yearbook by buying an AD.  

Business Name: __________________________________________________________  

Address: ________________________________________________________________  

E-mail: _________________________________________________________________  

Payment Enclosed Bill us  

You can also email your ad design to elaine.barker@threerivers.k12.or.us  

● 1 Page / $150 ● ½ Page / $85 ● ¼ Page / $60 ● 1/8 Page (Business Card Size) / $35 ●  

~2012 Yearbook~ Illinois Valley High School~ 625 E. River St.~ Cave Junction, OR 97523  

Three trimesters of coverage in one book.  It’s full of long lasting memories of the 
2011 - 2012 school year.  Reserve yours today !! 

Take your MEMORIES home with you. 

ORDER YOUR 2012 

YEARBOOK 

SUPPORT your school and ORDER 

this year’s yearbook. 

Order a Yearbook 

Or 

Buy an Ad 
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T H R E E  R I V E R S  S C H O O L  D I S T R I C T   
P O  B O X  1 6 0  
M U R P H Y ,  O R     9 7 5 3 3  

Illinois Valley High School 

625 East River Street 

Cave Junction, OR 97523 

Phone: 541-592-2116 

Principal: Ms. Jo Ann  Bethany 

Vice Principal:/ Athletic Director:  Casey Alderson  

Office Manager:  Ms. Robin Jackson   

We are on the web 

http://www.threerivers.k12.or.us/index.asp 

School Year Office Hours 7:15 AM — 4: 00 PM 

Or Current Resident  


